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Senator Moore (Written) asked: 
 
Have you received queries or concerns from Local Governments/Councils, or other 
host organisations, regarding the costs of Citizenship ceremonies?  
• If so:   

o How many queries or concerns were raised in the last twelve months?  
o How does this compare to previous years in terms of the number of concerns 
or queries raised?  
o How were the queries or concerns resolved? 

 
 
Answer: 
 
There have been no formal enquiries regarding funding by way of written 
correspondence to the Minister responsible for Australian citizenship matters in the 
last 12 months. 
 
The Department liaises regularly with councils regarding the hosting of Australian 
citizenship ceremonies where a number of items are discussed as a matter of course.  
The provision of gifts, refreshment and entertainment is at the discretion of the 
council. 
 


